
PLEASE ENCOURAGE MN GOP  
EXEC BOARD TO LEAD WITH 

INTEGRITY  
 

State Central Delegates/Alternates,  
 
Chair David Hann, Deputy Chair Donna Bergstrom and National 
Commiteewoman Barb Sutter were served with documents for notification of 
their removal.  

 
Rumors suggest that Chair Hann and his conspirators are refusing to re-issue 
the meeting call to include the Proposals for Removal of Officers from the 
upcoming Dec. 9th State Central Meeting so that they don’t have to face the 
music.  
 
Per our party's governing documents, the right and duty of Delegates to oversee 
Party Officers and the State Executive Committee are non-negotiable and non-
assignable. 
 
In compliance with Article XVI, Section 2, three State Party Officers have been 
served with detailed charges, along with specific questions. This service 
occurred more than 10 days before the scheduled State Central Committee 
meeting. 

 
Because the officers were served more than 10 days prior to the scheduled 
meeting, the State Party is obligated, under Article XVI, Section 2, to include the 
statement of the charges and notice of removal for each of the three officers 
with an amended notice of meeting. 

 
We are asking the State Executive Committee to intervene in this matter to 
ensure there is no interference in this process by those who face removal or by 
their supporters. 
 
We are asking the Board to bring an end to the procedural maneuvering that 
serves to protect Hann and his allies personal interests, versus allowing for an 
open and transparent Democratic process.  

 
Each member of the Board has a fiduciary responsibility to prioritize the Party's 
welfare over that of elected officers. The concerns brought forward must be 



addressed openly at the December meeting, allowing Delegates to conduct due 
diligence and vote on each proposal. 

 
The State Executive Board has called an EMERGENCY MEETING 

for Wednesday, November 28th.   
 

Please email the state executive board and urge that the call is 
reissued properly and the removals are added to the meeting 

notice.  
 

Chair: David Hann, dwh@mngop.com, 612.554.9579 
Deputy Chair: Donna Bergstrom, deputychair@mngop.com, 202.236.2692 
Secretary: Jenna Dicks, jmd@mngop.com, 651.324.6342 
Treasurer: Kathy Latham, kl@mngop.com, 612.386.7347 
National Commiteewoman: Barb Sutter, hrhsutter@gmail.com, 952.201.9625 
National Committeeman: Alex Plechash, alexplechashrnc@gmail.com, 
612.801.8222 
CD1 State Exec: Wendy Phillips, wendy.ocgop@gmail.com, 661.313.8242 
CD2 State Exec Rep: Joseph Ditto, jditto_mn1@comcast.net, 612.203.1261 
CD3 State Exec Rep: Randy Sutter, randywacs@aol.com, 952.836.5925 
CD4 State Exec Rep: Mark Bishofsky, bishofsky@protonmail.com, 715.557.0678 
CD5 State Exec Rep: Alec Beck, beck.alec1961@gmail.com, 952.457.7682 
CD6 State Exec Rep: Bobby Benson, chair@mncd6gop.com, 651.236.7309 
CD7 State Exec Rep: Tim Miller, timmiller1010@gmail.com, 320.906.1010 
CD8 State Exec Rep: Keri Heintzeman, keriheintzeman@gmail.com, 
218.820.0971 

 


